




 

 
 

5 August 2020 

 

 

Excellencies, 

 

 

 I wish to refer to my letter dated 30 July 2020, concerning the                

thirtieth Meeting of States Parties to the United Nations Convention on the Law of the 

Sea. 

 

 In my letter dated 30 July 2020, I had proposed the adoption of the 

provisional agenda and the election of three Vice-Presidents.  Each of the two decisions 

was placed under a separate silence procedure pursuant to decision 30/1 until 2.00 pm 

on 5 August 2020.  I wish to inform you that silence has been broken in respect of both 

proposals. 

 

 It is my intention to circulate, following consultations, a new 

communication to all States Parties on the proposed way forward. 

 

 I take this opportunity to urge the relevant regional groups to continue 

consultations and inform me, through the Secretariat, of their nominations for the 

remaining position of Vice-President and the remaining seats on the Credentials 

Committee, as soon as possible. 

 

  Please accept, Excellencies, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

              
H.E. Burhan Gafoor 

President of the thirtieth Meeting of States Parties 

to the United Nations Convention on the Law of 

the Sea 

Permanent Representatives to the 

United Nations of States Parties 
to the 1982 United Nations 

Convention on the Law of the Sea 
 

 


